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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the Kittitas County network. Do not click
links, open attachments, fulfill requests, or follow guidance unless you recognize the sender
and have verified the content is safe.

 

Mr. Ayling –
 
I am responding to your notice of application for the above referenced rezone application on behalf
of KVFR under the umbrella of the IFC and WUI codes. KVFR is not the authority that has jurisdiction
in this matter, however, the fire code does provide for operational assessment and input in zoning,
development and construction processes.
 
The proposed project density will, in effect, introduce a suburban density in a rural area.

This density increases the chances that we will see structure to structure fire spread.
This is a traditionally high-wind area and water supply for suppression will be limited to
250 gpm under the best of circumstances. 250 gpm is sufficient to suppress a structure
fire that is less than 25% involved in one structure on our arrival and will not provide
for exposure protection or suppression of vehicles, other structures or vegetation.
Application of WUI code mitigation in exterior features will be necessary to reduce
conflagration.
Water supply at this density is needed.
Ingress and egress will need to be modeled to address multiple structures involved for
both residents and responders.

 
Thank you –
 
Rich Elliott – Deputy Fire Chief
Kittitas Valley Fire and Rescue
509-201-6280
 
 
 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail message, including any attachments, is for the
sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential, proprietary, and/or
privileged information protected by law. If you are not the intended recipient, you may not
use, copy, or distribute this e-mail message or its attachments. If you believe you have
received this e-mail message in error, please contact the sender by reply e-mail and telephone
immediately and destroy all copies of the original message.

mailto:elliottr@kvfr.org
mailto:jamey.ayling@co.kittitas.wa.us
mailto:marvin.douvier.sh@co.kittitas.wa
mailto:johnsond@kvfr.org
mailto:sinclairj@kvfr.org
mailto:habermanj@kvfr.org
mailto:dan.young@co.kittitas.wa.us



